

Town of Bristol, Rhode Island

Economic Development

10 Court Street Bristol, RI 02809 www.bristolri.gov 401-253-7000

March 23, 2022

To: Melissa Cordeiro, Bristol Town Clerk

Via: Steven Contente, Bristol Town Administrator

From: Chris Vitale, Economic Development

RE: Community Projects Funding Update

In 2021, the Town of Bristol submitted a Community Projects Funding Request in the amount of \$695,491.00 to the U.S. House of Representatives for the Walley School Community Resource & Senior Center project. Specifically, this grant application was submitted under the Housing and Urban Development - Economic Development Initiative (EDI).

On March 18th, 2022, the Town was notified by Congressman Cicilline's office that our project was officially approved for funding as part of the <u>H.R. 2741 bill</u> that was signed into law by President Biden earlier this month.

In the coming weeks, the Town expects to receive a formal award letter and plans to host an event with our Congressional delegation to highlight the investment.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any additional questions.

Sincerely

Chris Vitale

Economic Development Coordinator

M3-24-22

TOWN COUNCIL

MAR 3 0 2022

MEETING